[bookmark: _GoBack]Waterlooville Men’s Shed.

Policy for Retention of Reserves.


As an ongoing and successful charity, Waterlooville Men’s Shed (WMS) operates a range of services at the shed and presently achieves an income of about £7,000 per annum.

This is largely generated by memberships and donations.

We have significant ongoing operating expenses which are mainly incurred in electricity costs, annual insurance renewal and social subsidies.  On-going maintenance costs also need to be taken into consideration as we are required by the terms of our lease to maintain the property in order to keep it fit for purpose.  

Over the years we have sought to cover all our costs and generate a small annual surplus to create a reserve to meet any unforeseen problems and expenses.  This reserve has grown over the years because of the present financial management of the WMS through its Committee.

It is the policy of the WMS to keep approximately one year’s core running costs in reserve. Core running costs for one year is approximately £4,000 at the present energy crises levels, plus, a working balance of at least £3,000.  

It is equally our policy to spend funds accumulating beyond this figure to provide services and facilities in accordance with the charities overall aims and objectives.  We believe this approach to be in accordance with the Charity Commission’s guidance on maintaining a prudent level of reserves, without unnecessarily accumulating funds in reserve which can be properly spent on services and activities that benefit our members and comply with overall aims and objectives.

07/01/2024.









…………………………………….                     ………………………………………             ………………………………………….
Mr Paul Turner.                                     Mr David Allport MBE.                   Mr Haydn Davies.
(Chairman.)                                           (Secretary.)                                        (Treasurer.)
